Teacher’s Meeting Session I
Friday, April 20, 2012 4:00pm.

Attendance- Anastasios, Carl, Denise, Jessica

Absent- Clarence

Meeting began with the discussion of contractual language issues that were found on the pages/section listed below:

Page 2 Article 3 section 2a

We believe that this section should also include the hours for credit.

Teachers should be given credit towards salary scale depending on the amount of hours spent in workshops and or courses. Ex: for every 10hours-1credit

Page 3 Article 3 Section 2 4b

Any new teacher coming in can only count 5 previous successful teaching years. We would like to raise this to at least 10 years. This would attract better qualified/experienced teachers.

Page 8 section 10 

Language 

Intramural activities list a minimum of students required to open an activity. We would like it to also have a maximum registration.

Page 9 section 13 

What defines a successful mentor (Wording/Language)

Page 9 article 4 section 1b

Prescription drug coverage can be change by the board. We would like to the language to read comparable/substantially equal coverage.

Page 10 section 3

Change language 

60 day notice in advance

We would like 120 day notice

Page 10 section 4

Remove the word tenure

Page 11 Section 5

What constitutes full time.

We would like the board to consider 3/5 to be a full time teacher.

Teacher’s Meeting Session II

Friday, April 20, 2012 6:00pm.

Attendance- Anastasios, Carl, Denise, Jessica

Absent- Clarence

The teachers believe that the proposal of the board is very unrealistic. Moreover, the board conducted a distributive meeting. Teachers were not given the opportunity to exam the boards’ proposal beforehand. The teachers however did forward their own proposal in good faith.

Correction must be made with salary request.

We would like to board to consider these new realistic percentages

5.07 three years 

We may consider 4.07-3.07 depending on the other demands relating to the financial aspect of the contract.

The board was very forceful when discussing professional development. They must therefore consider a day care center for the staff, which will be forced to come into work and additional week.

We would recommend these sessions be made on a volunteer basis.

We are also concerned as to how such a program is to be funded with the boards’ issue of monies available. Moreover, how will this strengthen the curriculum and staff?
We can consider our request to have teacher in charge of the interviewing process. We would however like for us to have some involvement.

Unannounced visit should only be used as a way to develop a teachers’ progress in the field. This in no way should be used towards their file, unless a child’s’ safety was at risk.
We all agreed that we must remain firm with the request that the teachers have made. Even though the board believes that these demands are ridiculous we must make them understand that in order for the teacher to work productively and efficiently, they must be in an environment that appreciates them.

